

Janet DAVIS

City Councillor Ward 31 Beaches-East York



GRAHAM MITCHELL Executive Assistant

LIZ MANNION Administrative Assistant

ERIN GEORGEConstituency Assistant

Toronto City Hall
100 QUEEN STREET WEST
SUITE C57, TORONTO ON
M5H 2N2
T 416.392.4035
F 416.397.9289
councillor_davis@
toronto.ca

www.janetdavis.ca

East York Civic Centre Community Office 850 COXWELL AVENUE EAST YORK, ON M4C 5R1 T 416.397.4870 F 416.397.4871 April 4, 2007

From: Councillor Janet Davis

To: Budget Committee

RE: Parks, Forestry, and Recreation Budget for Indoor and

Outdoor Swimming Pools

Dear Budget Committee Members,

I believe that shutting down outdoor pools and reducing opportunities for swimming in Toronto is the wrong thing to do. However, recognizing that we must address the immediate fiscal challenge, I am proposing the following amendments, which would preserve indoor pool programs where we have City programming, and keep open the outdoor pools, which are a vital component to summer recreation in Toronto.

Therefore, I urge the Budget Committee to adopt the following, which would *result* in a net zero impact on the operating budget:

Recommend that the 2007 Parks, Forestry, and Recreation Operating budget be amended as follows:

- 1. The 2007 operating budget for indoor pools be increased by \$250 thousand to fund the continued use of TDSB pools at W.A. Porter CI, Keele PS, and SH Armstrong in 2007 and the New and Enhanced "Divisional Safety and Security Plan" budget by reduced by \$250 thousand.
- The budget for outdoor pools be increased by \$455 thousand to keep all
 the outdoor pools open in 2007 and that the offsetting funds be reallocated
 from the New and Enhanced "Beach and Waterfront Maintenance" budget
 which doubles the frequency of the litter pickup on beaches from two to
 four days per week.

Sincerely,

Sincerely,

Savis

Councillor Janet Davis